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RANGE MANAGEMENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Thursday, October 1, 2020
Teleconference
RMAC Members Present
Chair Marc Horney
Andree Soares

Sheryl Landrum

Billie Roney
Kristen Murphy

RMAC Members Absent

John Van Duyn

Don Watson

Taylor Hagata

Bart Cremers

Rich Ross

Lance Criley

Katie Delbar, ex officio member

RMAC Staff

Edith Hannigan, Land Use Planning Program Manager
Department Staff
Items appear in the order they were presented on the agenda.

Report of Chair Marc Horney and RMAC Staff
a) Approve May 2020 and July 2020 Minutes

A quorum was not present so the approval of the May 2020 and July 2020 meeting minutes has been moved to the November RMAC meeting.

Ms. Hannigan shared that Brandi Goss has left employment with the Board of Forestry and Fire Protection to pursue graduate studies at UC Davis. The Board’s Executive Officer is planning on soliciting applications for Ms. Goss’s position as soon as possible. 

2020 Virtual Workshop Planning
Ms. Hannigan and Chair Horney shared details on the format of the virtual workshops RMAC is hosting in November. Starting at 10am on the first three Thursdays of November, each workshop will have 3-4 presentations followed by a lunch networking hour. The first workshop on November 5 with focus on reviewing fire behavior, key terminology, and the experiences of grazed versus ungrazed lands at the UC Hopland Research Station in recent fires. The second workshop, on November 12, will go over how to determine the best animals and grazing prescriptions for the target landscape, and the final workshop on November 19 will provide participants with tools to organize their community for landscape-level prescribed burns or other fuel reduction projects to improve rangeland health and wildfire resiliency. 
Member Landrum suggested speakers from the San Diego Resource Conservation District/Fire Safe Council, who have been successful in the types of projects the workshop on November 19th is hoping to focus on. Member Soares asked who the speakers are – Ms. Hannigan mentioned she has been in touch with folks from the Nevada County Fire Safe Council, Lenaya-Quinn Davidson and Jeff Stackhouse from Humboldt County, and Stephanie Larson from Sonoma County. Member Soares suggested speakers from Fire Safe Marin. Staff confirmed those organizations would be contacted, and Chair Horney acknowledged the workshop committee would contact some of the speakers offered during the meeting. 

Chair Horney asked about the status of publicity and outreach, and whether RMAC members could be of use getting the word out about the workshops. Ms. Hannigan confirmed several state agencies who have been invited – many under the Resources Agency and Environmental Protection Agency – as well as Legislators and their staffers, University rangeland programs, California County Planning Directors Association, and other organizations. She suggested RMAC members could circulate the flyer to the organization they represent on RMAC (if they represent one) and their professional colleagues. Ms. Hannigan would like to be notified with any contact information for any groups invited so that she can follow up with those organizations when the registration links and agendas are available. Member Soares recommended getting the word out to the insurance industry and public works departments. Member Roney double-checked that RCRC had been contacted, and recommended Dave Daley as a speaker. Chair Horney suggested that perhaps he could be an opening or closing speaker. 
Wildfire Situation Updates

On the heels of the largest wildfires in California’s history, RMAC members shared their experiences with the fires on their land and the potential impacts to their operations. Members discussed the fire impacts to the federal landscapes they rely on and shared resources and information. 
Member Roney moved her cattle out of the path of the Hog Fire. She noted that wildfire smoke in the valley also, in her personal opinion, has negative effects on livestock as it does on humans. She echoed the experiences from Dave Daley’s recent commentary regarding prohibitions on backfiring and prescribed fire due to the smoke impacts, despite the negative impacts from wildfire smoke. Ms. Hannigan noted that Member Ross has requested perhaps RMAC engage deeper on federal land management policies relating to range management, on which Chair Horney and Member Roney concurred. Chair Horney suggested the Committee spend 2021 hosting conferences and discussions between the state of California and federal agencies about the state of rural lands. 
Member Soares brought up the Targeted Grazing Committee that was part of the California Wool Growers Association, which is trying to focus on collecting data on how many acres are grazed each year – either via targeted grazing or as part of a cattle operation. She asked if anyone on the Committee knew where to get quality data – Member Roney suggested the Forest Service to learn about allotment numbers. Member Soares mentioned Wool Growers asking the California Cattlemen’s Association for information from their members about where and how much they graze. Member Murphy was also interested in this information, when it’s available, and also learn where in the state those acres are. 

Chair Horney requested Ms. Hannigan capture this idea in the Committee’s strategic plan for 2021. 

Member Landrum discussed the impact of wildfire evacuations and power outages on her staff, and requested Ms. Hannigan forward information about the Listos California Emergency Preparedness Campaign to the Committee. 
Member Murphy discussed the impacts of wildfires on Resource Conservation Districts across the state as well. She mentioned CARCD is examining how to grow their conservation planner skills and capabilities to offer more resources for post-fire recovery. CARCD is applying for several grants in the near future for RCD training and scholarships to expand those capabilities. CARCD is working to re-invigorate their “Rancher to Rancher” program, which ended up on hiatus due to COVID-19 but, if re-engaged, could provide resources and support to ranchers affected by fires this year. Chair Horney indicated support for this type of work – connecting existing programs to each other to accomplish their goals – and would like RMAC to examine the role it might be able to play with CARCD in making those types of connections happen. 
Ms. Jeanette Griffin, CDFW, mentioned that CDFW has been having internal conversations to try to find ways they can be a better resource at the region level and be available for problem solving, coordinating permits, conducting consultants, and other work. In the next couple of weeks, some of those resources should be available on their website, and she said they’d like to be of assistance in any of those programs. 
Updates from Partner Organizations & Public Forum
Member Landrum announced that CAL FIRE has not made available any forest health grant money this year. She thinks it will only be more difficult to access money as COVID and times go on, and would appreciate any work RMAC can do to support organizations who rely on that funding. 

The California Association of Resource Conservation Districts offered information on their annual conference, occurring in November. 
The Board’s mission is to lead California in developing policies and programs that serve the public interest in environmentally, economically, and socially sustainable management of forest and rangelands, and a fire protection system that protects and serves the people of the state.


